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New  Members

Manhattan Convention &
Visitors Bureau
501 Poyntz
Manhattan, KS 55502

Meyers, Lynn & Don
5817 Ager Rd
Montague, CA 96064

Park, David
PO Box 1537
Elko. NV 89803

Sheinbein, Barbara
1033 Kinstern Drive
St. Louis, MO 63131

The last time that I wrote my column for
the newsletter was in early May.  That was the
time of year that most of the wagon trains left their
jumping off points in Missouri for their journey west
to Oregon and California.  Now it is September
and by this time the emigrants would have passed
through South Pass in Wyoming and realized that
they were getting very close to reaching their final
destinations.  They would have suffered many
hardships along the way but their dreams of
reaching the promised land were about to become
a reality.  Fall is almost upon us and the Gateway
chapter has also journeyed quite far since our
newsletter last spring.

On May 19, the Gateway chapter had a
very eventful outting to Alcove Spring and Rock
Spring Station.  Twenty-eight people enjoyed a
splendid day touring both sites under the guidance
of our tour guides, Duane Iles and Wayne Brandt.
On June 9, under the direction of our Preservation
Officer, Paul Dittemore, Pete Duncan and I joined
Paul in marking the St Joe Road in Nemaha Co.,
KS.  Seven new carsonite markers were installed
throughout the rolling farmland of Nemaha Co.
Paul’s expertise in reading maps is invaluable to
the Gateway chapter.

The 25th OCTA Annual Convention held
at Gering-Scottsbluff, NE in August was a most
memorable event.  Please see the special
convention supplement in this newsletter.

We are now looking forward to our fall
bus trip to Arrow Rock, MO on Sept 29.  This
event will include two guided tours.  One tour will
be by Roger Slusher, President of the Missouri
River Outfitters, Santa Fe Trail Association.   Roger
resides in Lexington, MO and he will join us on
our bus and give us a guided tour from Lexington
along Rte 24 to our final destination at Arrow
Rock.  We will have lunch at the historic Huston
Tavern that begun in 1834. After lunch, we will be
given a guided tour at Arrow Rock by a member
of the Friends of Arrow Rock, Inc.  Arrow Rock
was designated a National Historic Landmark in
1964 and it is a famous landmark on the Santa Fe

Trail.  Arrow Rock also has a
nice museum and some shops
to browse through if time
allows.

On October 25, we
will be meeting with the
Doniphan Co. Historical
Society in Elwood, KS.  Stay
tuned for more information
regarding the guest speaker
for this event.  On November 13, we will have our annual
membership meeting with special guest speaker, Cindy Weaver,
from the St Joseph Parks Dept.  Cindy’s topic will be about oxen.
Oxen were the main beasts of burden for the emigrants who traveled
west on the Oregon-California Trails.  Cindy and her husband Jim
raise oxen on their farm near St Joseph.  We hope to hold this event
at the Wyeth-Tootle Mansion.  This meeting will include dinner and
the installation of our officers and board members for next year.

A website for the Gateway chapter is currently under
construction.  It will be tied into the national OCTA website after its
completion.  This website will be a definite plus for our chapter and
one that you can always refer to for current information regarding
our chapter activities.  Thanks to Betty Sawin, historian and board
member of the Gateway chapter, for finding an intern student at
Missouri Western State University to do this for us.

I encourage each one of you to participate in our chapter
activities.  Our journey is always ongoing and we don’t have a final
destination to reach as the pioneers who once traveled the Or-
egon-California Trails.  However, I bet that you will be happy that
you came along for the ride.   Lastly, I would like to challenge each
member to recruit one new member during the next year.

Alcove Spring and Rock Creek Station were the destina-
tions of Gateway’s May 19 field trip.  Twenty-eight members
and guests took part with Bill Leppert and Del Sutherland as
guides.  Duane Isles, Kanza Chapter member, met the group
at Alcove Spring and led the walking tour of the site.  The
group was treated to seeing a now-rare site of water flowing
over the waterfall.  Duane pointed out the inscription left by
J.F. Reed of the Donner/Reed 1846 Party, the Independence

Crossing of the Big Blue River, and the remains of swales de-
scending the hill to the crossing.
   The next stop was Rock Creek Station.  Wayne Brandt,
superintendent of the Nebraska State Historical Park, led the
tour.  Swales of the Oregon and California Trail are clearly
evident. Rock Creek was a stage and Pony Express Station.
In 1861, it was the site of the shoot-out between David
McCanles and Wild Bill Hickock.
   The tour is one of two to be offered by Gateway in 2007
and was a tremendous success.
   The Gateway Preservation Committee chose Nemaha
County, Kansas, as a focus for their  annual trail marking day held on June 9.  Carsonite markers already placed along the St.
Joe Road were checked and new ones were installed.  Members participating that day were Paul Dittemore, Chapter
Preservation Chair, Pete Duncan and Bill Leppert.
   Preparation began on May 30 when Paul Dittemore went to Seneca, Nemaha County Courthouse to view the original
survey maps of the county.  He transferred the trail information to modern-day maps.  Paul said the “map shows clearly why
the trail wandered so much.  It meandered to miss crossing streams or ravines by following the ridges between the head
waters flowing north and south.  Across the county, they crossed
three streams.”  He also reviewed the narrative and quotes from
the diaries and letters in Lewin and Taylor’s St. Joe Road.
   Following, is part of Paul’s narrative of the modern-day tour
of the St. Joe Road on June 9 by the trail marking committee:
We left at 9:30 a.m. traveling west on US 36 Highway.  We
turned north on US 75 at the junction of 36 and 75 and
went along the east side of Sabetha, turning west on 192nd

Road to W Road.  Installed Carsonite marker on the NW
corner of the intersection.  The ground is very flat here, the
wagons could have traveled several abreast with no trouble.
   Paul’s narrative gives you an idea of the terrain.  Gateway
members had to travel the trail on county roads which are sur-
veyed in one-mile squares.  This meant they had to make many
more turns than the mid-1800s travelers.  The group thoroughly
enjoyed their day of  remembering and retracing the route of
the early emigrants.

Recent Gateway Activities. . .

Gateway members and guests pose  at Alcove Spring.

Pete Duncan and Bill Leppert were greeted along the trail by a big
black dog.

Park Superintendent recounts the story of the Rock Creek Station shoot-out


